B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held –14th September 2006

Present:
Brian Kimpton (Deputy Chair in the Chair)


Councillors P Evans, J Henson, Tebbutt and Tod

Tenant Representatives

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

Brian Eldrige – Thorngate Street

Moira Brown – Highfield Road

Mark Gudyer – Highfield Road

Charlotte Bell – Highfield Road

Barbara Fox – Yeomans Court

Tom Oughton – Yeomans Court

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Brian Kimpton – Counties T & R

Barry Woodcock – NET T& R

Susan Milne – Naseby Road

Stephen Panther - Sackville Street

Adrian Ward

Also Present
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)

Clare Harper (Housing)

Glyn Dowdell (Housing)

Neal Gibson (Housing)

Anne Ireson (Committee Administrator)

06.TF.29
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Burton and Tony Palmer.

06.TF.30
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

None.

06.TF.31
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on 8th June 2006 be approved and signed as a correct record by the Chair.

06.TF.32
MATTERS ARISING

Parking Bays at Poplar Road Kettering

This work had now been completed.

Tenant Participation Officer

Samantha Doulton had been appointed and would be present at the next meeting of the Forum.

Highfield Road Refuse Disposal

A new trial had commenced in this area with new bins which were chained together.

Fly tipping - Highfield Road

This was being monitored and surveillance taking place.

Asbestos

A bid would be made for next year's capital programme to remove asbestos in external locations.

Lifeskills Training

Following the success of the last course the next six week course with young people would commence on 3rd October.

06.TF.33
TENANT SATISFACTION SURVEY

Deborah Snow, the Performance Improvement Co-ordinator, addressed the Forum on the forthcoming Tenant Satisfaction Survey.  The following points were noted:-

· The survey would find out the views of tenants

· It would compare Kettering Borough Council with other Local Authorities

· Random tenants would complete the survey anonymously

· The survey would be used to plan future improvements

· A form plus two reminders would be sent out 

· A pre-paid envelope for return would be included

· Full contact details would be given for any queries

In discussion, it was noted that any tenant could ask for assistance in completing the form through the Council's Customer Services Unit.  However, forms would still remain anonymous as an external company would be collating responses.  Information would only be given to the Council on how many forms had been sent out and how many had been sent back.  Individual responses would not be seen by the Council.

06.TF.34
TPAS ANNUAL CONFERENCE AND AGM 


Moira Brown and Mark Gudyer reported that they had attended the conference on 11-13th August this year.


A summary of the event was reported to the forum by Moira Brown and Mark Gudyer.

06.TF.
35
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANT REPRESENTATIVES

Patrick Road

It was reported that a locked and wheel-clamped trailer had been parked for some time in the lay-by in Patrick Road.  Residents had complained about the trailer as it was taking up parking space.

Counties Community Association

It was noted that the car park had been marked where work needed to be carried out.  However, the work had not yet commenced.

Asbestos

Sussex Road flats had been done.  However steel panelling had still not been erected.  It was noted that this work was being chased with the contractors and would shortly been completed.

Sackville Street

It was noted that more stair risers were coming off and needed replacing.

06.TF.36
INTRODUCTORY TENANCIES

A leaflet on Introductory Tenancies was circulated to the Forum and tenants were given a summary of where an introductory tenancy would apply and the rights and responsibilities of tenants.  It was noted that the scheme was subject to a three month consultation period and some meetings with tenants had been held and comments received.  It was planned that the scheme would be implemented from the beginning of 2007.

The Forum discussed the following points:

· How would evictions be managed where young children were involved?

· There would be fears of reprisals if neighbours reported anti-social behaviour

· Some properties had, in the past, been sub-let

· Tenants could carry out improvements to properties at the Council's discretion and with approval

· Neighbourhood Managers would visit regularly

06.TF.
37
ESTATE WALKABOUT UPDATE


An update was given on Estate Walkabouts.  It was noted that four walkabouts were still to take place in Wicksteed, Slade and St Michael's wards.


It was noted that the walkabouts identified common themes from all information gathered and had represented a rewarding opportunity to meet people for those involved.  The information from walkabouts would help to plan service improvements and inform the Capital Programme of the Council.

AGREED
that:

(i)
a full report on Estate Walkabouts be brought to a future meeting of the Forum; and

(ii)
Ward councillors in Wicksteed, Slade and St Michael's wards be supplied with details of forthcoming walkabouts.

06.TF.38
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Estate Walkabouts report (November)

· Presentation to the Forum by Samantha Doulton (October)

· Home Ownership Promotion (October)

· Antisocial Behaviour - KBC and the Police

· Recycling - Steve Isbister and Godfrey Shaw

06.TF.39
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Housing List and Points System

It was noted that a banding system was in operation, with five bands allocated in date order.  Choice-based lettings would be introduced next year, which would give a more transparent system.

Thorngate Street - Various Issues

It was reported that some lighting in Thorngate Street did not work.  A drain cover was also sinking into the pavement in Thorngate Street. It was noted that tenants were required to report any defects to the Council.

Antisocial Behaviour - Naseby Road

The issues of community policing and ball games were raised.  It was noted that no bye-laws existed to prohibiting the playing of ball games on green spaces, although the Council did erect signs to deter this practice.

AGREED
that the situation regarding bye-laws prohibiting ball games be investigated

Hedge and Tree Trimming - Naseby Road

It was noted that a budget did exist, but this was allocated on a priority basis.

UK Housing Awards 2006

The Head of Housing reported that he had recently been notified that Kettering Borough Council had been shortlisted.  The event was to be held on 9th November 2006 and therefore the Tenants' Forum meeting scheduled for that date would need to be re-arranged.

Appointments System

It was noted that a significant number of tenants had reported to representatives that they were finding it difficult to get through to the Council's switchboard to report repairs.

It was noted the Head of Housing was working with the Head of Environmental Care at the repairs process and that it was hoped to introduce appointments by the Summer of 2007.

06.TF.40
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS WITH A CLEAR RENT ACCOUNT
 
It was noted that the following numbers had won the prize draw.

No. 2352 (Stamford Road)

No. 1727 (Dahlia Road)

06.TF.
41
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that Moira Brown had won the prize draw.

06.TF.
42
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next meeting of the Forum would take place on Thursday, 12th October 2006.

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.25pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)

AI

Tenants Forum No. 1
14.9.06

